
November 9, 2017


Rene Stucky

conservation Division

266 N. Main Street, Ste. 220

Wichita, KS 67202-1513


JTC Oil Inc. permit for injection of Blunk I-10, I-11, Sec. 18-17S-21E, Franklin Co., KS


Dear Mr. Stucky,


I would like a hearing scheduled in the matter of the above mentioned permit and do anticipate 
participating in said hearing.


I am concerned that approving the above mentioned injection permit without further 
consideration would endanger citizens of Kansas. 


The Blunk I-10 well is very close to the Marais des Cygnes River and near several water intakes 
for Rural Water #6 of Franklin County, Kansas.  Over time it is likely that spills or leaks of 
hazardous products into the watershed will occur.  In looking at lists of old nearby wells that 
need remediation, I count 25 Priority 1 Level C wells and 15 Priority 1 Level B wells. Forcing 
produced waters/brine down wells near these problem wells does not suggest good 
stewardship of our water resources. I suggest all necessary remediation the the area be 
completed and a detailed survey of additional need for the remediation be undertaken before 
this permit or any other permit for injection be permitted in this area.


Thank you,

Polly Shteamer

2263 Nevada Road

Ottawa, KS 66067
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